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Meet Super Dog Phil!
One unsung KCCA hero is Philip 

(Phil) Arguelles, Anti-Goose Dog 
Extraordinaire. Some members 
may not know that Phil saves us 
at least $16,000 a year chasing 
geese for the pure joy of chasing 
geese (and pleasing his human 
and KCCA staff member, Kevin).

We have heard reports of more 
goose leavings than usual on the 
course. Their behavior has been out 
of the ordinary this year. Rather than 
gathering near certain holes they 
have spread throughout the course, 
often during times when Phil isn’t 
around to chase them away. Local 
construction and road work have 
displaced many area geese and 
guided them in our direction. Also, 
we suspect the geese have figured 
out that Super Phil only wears his 
cape from 6:00 am to 2:30 p.m. M-F. 
Even Super Dogs need to rest.

When he’s here, Phil is out 
there doing the volunteer work he 
loves! Please feel free to thank Phil 
(with pets and praise) if you see 
him around. He’s pretty friendly, as 
heroes generally are, and we’re sure 
he would love the acknowledgment 
of his service to our community!

Your KCCA Election Committee 
brings you a “What to expect 
with this year’s election” 

Since we are contracting with 
an independent vendor to facilitate 
our election, you can expect the 
following events to take place:

May 10, 2019.   Your election 
ballot will be mailed out to you with 
a return envelope.  When you receive 
your ballot, you may make your 
selections, put the ballot in the return 
envelope, PLACE YOUR STAMP ON 
THE ENVELOPE, and put the envelope 
in the mailbox.  The office will not 
accept ballots, please do not put 
them in the mail slot in the office.  The 
office will not accept responsibility 
for your ballot and mail it for you.

May 15, 2019.  If you wish to 
vote online, your ballot will have an 
identification number on it.  Log in to 
the web portal and follow the directions 
on your ballot for online, (electronic), 
voting for your selections on a secure 
website.  Please note that this portal 
opens on May 15, but you may vote 
electronically until 6 PM on June 4.

May 17, 2019.  If you haven’t 
received your ballot, email  
info@mykcca.com or call 971-236-
7270 and leave your name, phone 
number, and/or email address on the 
office message line.

May 19, 2019.  If you wish to vote 
online but are not sure how to logon 
and run the portal, you may bring your 
ballot and picture ID showing your King 
City address to the clubhouse and 
receive assistance from a non-KCCA 
facilitator, from 1:00 PM to 3:00 PM.

May 21, 2019.  If you have no 
idea whom you wish to vote for, you 
may attend the members meeting in 
the clubhouse at 6:30 PM to meet 
the candidates, hear what they have 
to say about themselves, and ask 

questions of them at that time.
May 24, 2019.  If you voted with 

a paper ballot, you must mail your 
ballot in on this day if you have not 
already done so.  Ballots mailed 
after May 24 will not be counted.

May 26, 2019.  If you are 
voting online and are still needing 
assistance to get your vote done, 
you may attend another online voting 
assistance session, again from 1:00 
PM until 3:00 PM.  Bring your ballot 
and picture ID showing your King 
City address to the clubhouse.

June 4, 2019.  This is election 
certification day!  If you still haven’t 
voted, you may only vote online.  If 
needed, bring your ballot and picture 
ID showing your King City address to 
the clubhouse between Noon and 6:00 
PM to receive assistance.  If you are a 
new resident and wish to vote, bring 
your picture ID, email address and a 
proof of residence (such as a copy of 
your deed) to the office between 8:00 
AM and 10:00 AM.  The independent 
vendor will email you your identification 
number and you may vote online 
from that time until 6:00 PM, when 
the election closes.  The independent 
vendor will count the paper ballot 
votes and certify the election before 
June 11.  Candidates will be notified 
of the results prior to June 11.

June 11, 2019.  Newly elected 
board members will be installed 
at the 6:30 PM Board meeting.

We are excited to venture into 
this new arena of online voting as 
the wave of the future.  You may 
rest assured that the results are 
accurate and have been made 
free from any undue influences.  

– Your Election Committee.
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KCCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2019

Paul Downing – President 
pdowning@mykcca.com

Rob Cavasher - Vice President 
rcavasher@mykcca.com 

Steve Garner - Treasurer 
sgarner@mykcca.com

Valerie Schuyler - Secretary 
vschuyler@mykcca.com

Diana Platika – Director 
dplatika@mykcca.com

Carolyn Griffith - Director 
cgriffith@mykcca.com

Sandi Fuhrman - Director 
sfuhrman@mykcca.com
 

The KCCA Board of Directors and each of the KCCA committees meet 
monthly in one of the KCCA facilities.

Board Meeting................................ 2nd Tues................ 6:30 p.m. 

Board Meeting.................................4th Tues................. 6:30 p.m. 

Finance Meeting........................ 1st & 3rd Thurs........... 2:00 p.m. 

Greens Committee..........................1st Thur................. 1:00 p.m. 

LARC Committee....................... 2nd & 4th Tues.............8:30 a.m. 

House Committee.............................................. to be announced

Hello Neighbors................................ 1st Fri..................10:00 a.m.

Pool Committee...............................2nd Sun................. 5:00 p.m.

*Coffee with a Board Member has been canceled.

KCCA CONTACT INFORMATION

Ronnda Zezula, Administrator............................... administrator@mykcca.com 

Clubhouse Member Services Window, 15245 SW 116th Ave....... 503-639-6565

Regular Hours:  Monday, Wednesday & Thursday:  8:00 am - 1:00 pm  
	 Tuesday: 2:00 pm - 7:00 pm • Friday: Closed

Pro Shop, open dawn to dusk, 15355 SW Royalty Parkway......... 503-639-7986 
Joy Olmstead, Pro Shop Manager.........................................golf@mykcca.com 
Jeff Halfman, Golf Course Superintendent..................golfsuper@mykcca.com

Crown & Aquatic Centers - 16880 SW 126th Ave...................CC: 503-639-0084
	 Open 24/7, except M-F from 9 am to Noon (closed for cleaning & maintenance) AC: 503-624-2978
KCCA’s Website.....................................................................www.mykcca.com

Annual Membership Meeting Agenda

ABOUT THE KCCA NEWSLETTER
Publisher/Advertising................... Mike Antonelli, Tigard Life: 503-692-9215
The King City Civic Association Newsletter is published monthly, provided 
on a non-subscription basis to all members of KCCA, and delivered by 
King City Lions Club volunteers.

Articles for KCCA’s newsletter are due to info@mykcca.com no later than: 
2nd Friday of the month for following month’s newsletter
Articles submitted are printed as-is. Committees and Clubs must submit their articles 

by email, or in typewritten form, to avoid name misspellings or other inaccuracies.
For advertising information, please contact Mike Antonelli:

TIGARD LIFE • phone 503-692-9215 • Email: mike@tigardlife.com 
PO Box 23562 • Tigard, OR 97281

May 21 at 6:30 p.m.  
Clubhouse Banquet Room

I.	 Call to Order
II.	 Roll Call
III.	 CPA Presentation - 

Schwindt & Co
IV.	 Board Candidate 

Presentations
V.	 Membership Forum
VI.	 Director’s Comments
VII.	 Adjournment of Meeting

No other business may 
be transacted.

1st Sunday at KCCA
May 5th, 1-4 p.m. 
Invite your friends and family 
to tour multiple properties 
for sale (detached homes, 
townhomes and condos) in 
our community.  In addition 
the Clubhouse will be open, 
hosted by a resident volunteer, 
eager to provide an information 
packet and lead a guided tour 
of all KCCA has to offer.  For 
further details or questions 
email KCCA’s Hello Neighbors 
Social Committee Chair Carolyn 
Griffith: cgriffith@mykcca.com.

Thank You! 
A big Thank You to the 
King City Lions Club for the 
new flag flying gloriously in 
front of our Clubhouse!
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WINDOWS, DOORS & SIDINGSpecializing in

Ben Bianchi 
on King Richard Drive - 
40+ Years Experience

Call Ben (direct line): 

503-430-7273

stay cooler this summer
     (and warmer next winter)

with new & energy-saving
 WINDOWS, DOORS & SIDING

Meet your 
fellow 

neighbor…

www.newwindowsportland.com

➔ Huge Energy Savings!
➔ Generous Energy Trust Incentives

As an Energy Trust of Oregon trade ally, we can help you access cash 
incentives to make it easier to improve your home’s energy efficiency.

➔ Minimal disruption while we work, promise
(most jobs completed in 1-3 days)

Top Ratings with:
CCB  •  Energy Trust of Oregon 

Angie’s List

Join us for a 
Mother’s Day 
Celebration

Fri. May 10th 
9:30-11:00 AM
At Morning Coffee 

In club house lounge

From the Pro Shop
Submitted by Joy Olmstead, Pro Shop Manager

Happy May Day! We are in full 
swing in our 2019 golf season.  Our 
beautiful course is in great shape thanks 
to Jeff and his grounds crew!  Both the 
King City Men’s and Ladies’ Golf Clubs 
held their season-opener events in April.  

The month of May brings us two 
exciting tournaments:

On Saturday, May 11th, 
we celebrate the life of our 
beloved Frank Passmore 
with the First Annual Frank 
Passmore Memorial Golf 
Tournament.  All are welcome 
to participate in this event.  
Let us show Frank’s family 
just how much we love and miss him by 
our support and presence.

On Sunday, May 19th, we’re hosting 
the Second Annual City of King City 
Mayor’s Golf Tournament.  Come show 
your support of our wonderful City 
of King City by participating in this 
great event.  Last year’s tournament 
was a huge success, and this year’s 
tournament promises to be even 
greater!

Now that the weather is nicer and 
we’re deeper into the golf season, our 
practice area off #6 is a very popular 
place with KCCA members and 
KCMGC and KCLGC members.  Please 
remember to call the Pro Shop before 
heading to the practice area to check 

for availability.
As a reminder, please do not 

use the golf course or the cart 
paths for your daily walk, even 
if you do not see any golfers 
playing.  We do have a beautiful 
course with our blossoming 
trees, plants and flowers.  
However, it is also dangerous 

to walk the course, especially during 
business hours.  While you may not 
agree with this rule, primarily it is in 
place for your safety.  It is also part of 
KCCA Resolution 2012-203, “Golf cart 
paths shall be for golfer’s use only.” and 
“Non-golfers are not allowed on the golf 
course….”  Please remember this rule 
is applicable during those wet, windy 
or blustery days of May.  Thank you for 
your attention to this!
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HELEN HARPER
My name is Helen Harper. I am running for a 

position on the Board of Directors of the KCCA 
Homeowner’s Association. I have been a current KCCA 
resident since August 2007. During the past year, I have 
been serving on Hello Neighbors Social Committee and 
the LARC Committee. I have joined King City Li-ons 
in which I will be a very active participant. Meeting 
and helping neighbors has given me insight into how 
our community works from City Council to our Sub-

associations to our KCCA Board.
I have a strong background in accounting after working over 40+ 

years in the Escrow and Property Management fields. In these positions, I 
have gained a valuable legal background in dealing with CC&R’s, Vendor 
Contracts, and HOA budgets. With my property management and financial 
knowledge, I can serve the community in any position on the Board. 

My main reason for running for the Board is that I care about the KCCA 
residents. Voting is not enough to ensure that our HOA is successful. HOA 
management is a vital and living process. That is the reason I am posting 
meeting documents including My Notes, minutes, and financial documents, 
in order to make people more aware of the daily functioning of the KCCA 
Board in our community. Getting people more involved with how our 
community is governed and what it takes to have a successful Board is my 
goal.

My 3 primary concerns are good financial management of our reserve 
account, following the governing documents and member involvement. As a 
decision maker for the entire community, it is necessary to have some form 
of outreach and to get resident feedback so that the Board can understand 
clearly the priori-ties and needs of all members in the community. KCCA 
residents will have a voice and participation in Board decisions if I am 
elected, and I will keep them informed of how these decisions are made. A 
vote for me, Helen Harper, is a vote for more resident involvement and input 
into KCCA’s management!!

JUDY HOLMES
Hi, I’m Judy Holmes. I’m asking for an opportunity 

to represent you as director and serve on our KCCA 
board.

From the time I first saw King City over forty three 
years ago, with its golf course and attractive homes, 
I wanted to retire here, that was nearly twenty years 
ago. You may be thinking, “Well, hmmm she doesn’t 
look seventy-five.” Well, I’m not. When I purchased 
my home, my aunt was living with me and she was the 

person that met that qualification. During those first few years she liked to 
remind me that if it hadn’t been for her, I wouldn’t be living here.

I continued working for several years, then came the time for me to 
retire and take care of my aunt and parents. After their passing, my time 
was spent volunteering in our community. With my 40+ years’ experience in 
fiscal and office management in both the public and private sector, I thought 
my accounting knowledge would be my most useful skill. That idea didn’t 
exactly work out the way I expected.

I’ve worked in the library nearly five years and now serve as the lead 
volunteer. Also, working with Hello Neighbors Social Committee arranging 
social events is very rewarding and provides a great opportunity for the 
entire community. For the past five years I’ve also served on numerous other 
committees and to keep informed, I’ve attended nearly all board meetings.

As most of you know, for me, this past year, has been very difficult. 
Because of the Non-Disclosure and Non-Disparaging Agreement nothing 
can be said about the outcome. Weathering that experience has made 
me even more aware of how important it is to elect ethical, honorable and 
decent individuals to lead our community. The experience has also made me 
realize that despite all of my involvements in the community, and the many 
activities we all enjoy - ONLY the board has the FINAL determination on 
what becomes of our quality of life here in King City. Whom we elect to the 
board - REALLY DOES MATTER!

My important personality trait, for serving as a director, is that I work well 
with others and do not suffer from temper outbursts. If elected, I will listen to 
you, do my best to follow our governing documents, and vote in ways that 
enhance our financial stability.

If you don’t know me - well, come on over - the welcome mat is out.

PAUL DOWNING
I have been happily married to Beverly 

for 64 years. We have 4 children and 3 
grandchildren. We have lived in King City for 27 
years. I was a real estate broker for 35 years. 
I am a licensed builder and have been for 50 
years, building new homes and/or remodeling 
existing homes numbering close to 1,000 
properties in the Metro area.

I have sat on the Board for six years. I spent 
four years as the LARC Chairman, 5 years as the House Chairman, 
and the last year as President. During that time I remodeled the Pro 
Shop, reroofed all the buildings except the Crown center {which 
is due for a new roof} repainted all the buildings redid the carpet, 
drapes, paint and lighting in the ballroom, redid the lighting, window 
coverings and new chairs for the Multi-Purpose room, installed 
new floor, lighting and paint in the Arts and Crafts building. The 
Shuffleboard siding has been repaired and replaced. In the past few 
years we have repaired, or replaced, water heaters, air conditioners, 
gas line, water lines, installed or replaced lights with LED to 
cut costs. There are a few major repairs left to do, the women’s 
restroom and showers at the Pro Shop, and remodeling and repairs 
to the Crown Center.

When the building contractor stopped working on the pool 
building I worked with the inspectors and engineers to finish up 
the job {which we are still working on} and get the pool open for 
members to use. We did finally open the pool building and now our 
members seem to be enjoying it.

I enjoy working tor the community that I love.

CAROLYN GRIFFITH
I have lived in the KCCA area since 2006 

and before that I came here frequently to assist 
my parents who lived here. After my retirement 
as an RN I was encouraged to become active 
in KCCA government. I have nearly completed 
my fourth year as KCCA Board Director, having 
been appointed by the Board in 2018 to fill a 
vacancy. 

 My general service to KCCA has taken 
place over more than five years so I have become well-acquainted 
with the workings and regulations controlling a large HOA like ours. I 
have served as KCCA Treasurer, Finance Committee Chairman, and 
Budget Committee Chairman for one year and committee member 
for two additional years. I have chaired and been a member of the 
Nominating Committee and served several years on the Election 
Committee. In the last five years the social committee has evolved 
from Welcome Committee to a money-making entity charged with 
finding funds to support indoor pool construction and finally to its 
current status as a social activities planning group representing 
KCCA, the Hello Neighbors Social Committee. For that group I have 
been chair, secretary, cook, dishwasher, pie-slicer laundress and 
more. KCCA’s library is a special place for me. I enjoy volunteering 
there weekly.

 The City of King City is growing. I am pleased to be part of the 
preparation for that expansion by serving on the City’s Planning 
Commission which I currently chair. 

 Cancer took my husband in 2003 after a marriage of nearly 
40 years. In his honor I volunteer weekly at the Discovery Shop, 
an upscale resale shop across Highway 99. The Discovery Shop 
is entirely managed and manned by volunteers. It benefits the 
American Cancer Society. 

 I am committed to helping provide a KCCA Board that promotes 
integrity, transparency, fiscal responsibility, and community 
involvement. Everyone’s ideas and opinions should be heard 
and considered respectfully and fairly. KCCA transactions and 
expenditures must be carefully and knowledgeably considered. 
Those will remain my goals if I am elected to continue in my current 
position as Director, KCCA Board of Directors.
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LAURIE PETRIE
I am excited to be a candidate for a position on the 

KCCA Board of Directors. I will bring my management 
experience from my career, Board, and volunteer activities 
to address challenges currently faced by KCCA. These 
challenges include clarification of guidelines for expenditure 
of funds and clarification of roles and duties of the Board, 
Administrator and Board committees. I pledge to be 
collaborative, fiscally responsible, civil, and to listen to 
community members.

My husband, Dennis, and I moved from Portland into the King City Civic 
Association six years ago and we love it here. Now retired, I had a 40-year 
career in domestic and international air freight forwarding and logistics. My 
role as service manager meant working daily with a variety of clients, airlines, 
truck lines, brokers, etc. No two days are alike in that business, so I had to 
be prepared for anything. I learned to identify ways to bring people together 
to resolve issues and find solutions that worked for all the parties involved. I 
negotiated, reviewed, and managed contracts, so I know how critical this is to 
have an efficient organization.

To run smoothly, Boards need to comply with their governing documents 
and follow state law and parliamentary procedures. Directors must work 
collaboratively and civilly with each other and with KCCA members to assure 
KCCA’s success. My board experience includes serving for four years on 
the Board of the King City Garden Villas Service Association - three years as 
President. I am currently a Commissioner on the City of King City Planning 
Commission. I can apply these experiences directly to service on the KCCA 
Board.

On a personal note, I am a member of the Welcoming Committee for Garden 
Villas and I am a volunteer for Serenity Hospice, which I find very rewarding. I 
also enjoy baking and movies, and I’m addicted to garage and estate sales. The 
perfect treasure is just waiting to be found!

As a KCCA member, I, like you, have a stake in the success of this 
Association. It would be my pleasure to serve on the KCCA Board and put my 
experience to work for the good of the whole community. Thank you.
 

JIM TREES
Hello Neighbors. My name is Jim Trees. My wife Peggy 

and I have been a residents of the KCCA for fourteen years.
My pledge if elected is to always help make decisions 

that provide the most good for my fellow KCCA residents. 
This would include, but not be limited to, adhering to our 
governing documents, financial stability, accountability, 
maintaining KCCA properties, and encouraging 
volunteerism. If elected I will never use my position on the 
board for personal gain or favoritism.

Prior to retiring, I operated my own business for approximately thirty years. 
My son continues to run the business.

My wife Peggy and I have served the KCCA on many volunteer committees 
and activities

I attended college where I studied business law. 
I enhanced my education having;

•	Served as an ethics officer for a large non-profit organization.
•	Served as an officer of Toastmasters.
•	Served as board member and president of the Rose City PWP chapter (700+ 

member organization).
•	Served as a city councilor.
•	Served as a member of the Portland International Airport Noise Advisory 

Committee.
•	Served as a board member for the Sears Federal Credit Union.
•	Served as a newspaper publisher for five years. 
•	Served as a Board member for the King City Mens Golf Club and Camera 

Club.
•	Served the Lions club with the Regal Courier assembly and delivery.
•	Served the King City Music Club with set up and take down of chairs at the 

Club House.
I have served at nearly every level of organizational work from the guy that 

sweeps the floors to serving as president. Certified member of the Citizens 
Emergency Response Team (CERT). I am a proud US Navy veteran. My first 
priority is always my family, and secondly the KCCA.

If elected, I will serve as I would want anyone else elected to the KCCA 
board, and that is to listen to and represent all citizens of the KCCA. I will always 
strive to do the best job possible.

To serve you and all our KCCA neighbors, I need your vote.

BLAIR WYATT 
Blair Wyatt, whose parents lived in King 

City from 1964 through 2001, has lived in 
King City from 2001 to present day.  

Blair’s work history includes running 
her parent’s 4 pharmacies, handling 
bookkeeping, payroll and management 
from 1975-1986.  She also managed two 
McCann’s Pharmacy post office stations 
and was Vice President of MPNS Financial, 

handling payroll and taxes in two states.
Blair served on past KCCA boards and spearheaded the 

LARC with diligent efforts to maintain the visibility and livability 
of our community.  Her efforts include personally assisting 
elders, often cleaning their yards with the help of her husband, 
realtor Brad Wyatt.  Blair can often be seen clearing our 
sidewalks of weeds and overgrowth in her tireless efforts to 
beautify the neighborhood.

Every Christmas, Blair and Brad deliver food baskets 
to needy KCCA neighbors.  They also support KCCA with 
donations including all the televisions in the golf pro shop.

Blair Wyatt loves the KCCA community, believes that charity 
begins at home and walks the walk of being a good neighbor.

Ballots will be mailed to Resident 
Members on May 10th

Watch your mailbox for ballots that resemble these  
(without the word “sample”). They will be printed on colored 

paper and in security envelopes. Call or email the office  
(info@mykcca.com) if you do not receive yours by May 17.
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KC Travel Club – 2019 Upcoming Trips 
Submitted by Dee Schiavone

The Next trip for the KC Travel 
Club will be to the Rogue River May 
22, 23 & 24, 2019 for the Jet Boats, 
the Wildlife Safari and a stay at the 7 
Feathers Casino.  The cost of this fun 
filled and adventurous outing will be 
$386 per  person  double occupancy. 
At the time you make your 
reservation be sure to give the names 
of both persons staying in the room.  
The price will be $492 for single 

occupancy.  This price includes the 
cost of the bus, hotel, boat trip and 
admission to the Wildlife Safari. 
The bus will leave from the KCCA 
Library parking lot at 11:00a.m. on 
May22nd and return at approximately   
5:00p.m. on May 24th. To participate 
in this adventure, you must be a 
KC Travel Club member.   Annual 
dues are $5   and can be paid in a 
separate check from the cost of the 

trip.  The checks are to be placed in 
the Travel Club slot at the Clubhouse 
Office.  If you have a care person,   
that   person   must pay for their 
space on the trip.  Reservations 
must be made no later than May 
1st, 2019.  No refunds will be made 
after that date.   Call Linda Herb @ 
541-536-1038 for more information.

On Friday, June 21, 2019 the KC 
Travel Club will tour the Japanese 
Gardens and International Rose Test 
Gardens at Washington Park in NW 
Portland. The trip will begin with a 
tour of the Japanese Gardens then a 
self-guided, casual stroll through the 
Rose Gardens to enjoy the fragrance 
of the gorgeous flowers. The cost 
of the trip will be $56.   This price 
includes transportation, entry and 
tour of the Japanese Gardens, lunch 
and all gratuities. Reservations must 
be made no later than June 12, 2019.  
NO REFUNDS WILL BE MADE 
AFTER THE DEADLINE DATE.   To 
participate in this adventure, you 
must be a KC Travel Club member 
with Emergency Contact information 
on file.  Annual dues are $5   and 
are to be paid in a separate check 
from the cost of the trip.  The checks 
are to be placed in the Travel Club 
slot at the Clubhouse Office.   You 
must make a reservation BEFORE 
sending checks.    If you have a care 
person,  that  person must pay for 
their space on the trip.   The bus will 
leave the KC Library parking lot at 
9:30a.m. and return at approximately 
4:30p.m. For reservations please 
call Nicky Kenney 503-530-0530 
or  Judy Marino 503-720-4345

Another trip to come will be 
on July 13, 2019 to the Mt St. 
Helen’s observatory. There will 
be additional information in an 
upcoming issue.  Carol Kratzer 
503-624-1532 and Al McFarling 
503-718-7971   will be handling 
the arrangements for this trip.

August 29, 2019 the Dalia Festival 
in Gervais will be our destination. 
Verna Wyatt 541-536-1038 and 
Nicky Kenney  503-530-0530 are 
making plans for this outing.

Keep watching the many 
publications to see more information 
on trips as they are formulated.
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A recent testimonial for Brad Wyatt:
Brad Wyatt is very ethical and  
trustworthy and an excellent realtor.   
Would highly recommend Brad to anyone!
      – Ralph C.

5starrealestategroup.com

Reduced to $424,500!

, Inc.

Hello Neighbors Social Committee
On May 5th there is a New Residents Welcome 

Meeting at 2:00 p.m. in the Clubhouse Lounge. As 
the name might imply this is for new residents but 
any resident who has not attended one in the past is 
encouraged to join us. This is a great way to learn more 
about your community, meet new neighbors and have 
a good time doing so.  There also is a tour of the upper 
amenities afterwards for anyone wanting to participate.

The annual Pies of March event in the KCCA 
Clubhouse was clearly a successful event with about 
80 residents enjoying slices served from over 20 pies. 
Any leftovers were brought to our staff, the police 
and fire departments. Many satisfied appetites!!

Hello Neighbors continues to welcome new members, new ideas and 
suggestions. Any resident is welcome to attend our meetings whether they wish to 
join our Committee or just visit.  Meetings are held once a month on the 1st Friday 
at 10:00 a.m. in the Clubhouse Multi-purpose Room. If there are any questions, 
please call Peggy Trees, (503) 620-0703 or Nancy Hayes, (503) 747-5327.

Special Community Gathering
On Tuesday, May 21st, Hello Neighbors will 

host a gathering in the Clubhouse Lounge at 5:30 
p.m. prior to the Members Meeting. This is a great 
time for friends and neighbors to get together for 
light refreshments before the candidates present their 
qualifications to the community for consideration as 
possible members for our KCCA Board of Directors.

Notice:
The King City Monthly Musical will 

not be held in May because the date 
normally reserved for this Concert 
coincides with Mother’s Day.  Our 
musical will be back as usual on 
June 9th.  Watch for the article in the 
May Editions of the Courier and The 
KCCA Newsletter announcing that 
Concert.  To all the Mother’s out there, 
have a TERRIFIC MOTHER’S DAY! 

See you in June - King 
City Monthly Music Crew.

Gentle yoga for 
Seniors 55+

Improve your 
balance, bone density, 
body strength, relaxation 
& sleep. Decrease 
back & joint pain.
Monday 12:00 p.m.: 

Gentle Stretching yoga
Wednesday 6:30 p.m.: 

Deep breathing yoga
Friday 12:00 p.m.: 

Yoga variety
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9:30am	 CC	 Travel Club Board Mtg
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:00pm	 MP	 Bunco
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 Music Club Practice
6:30pm	 AC	 Woodshop Club
6:30pm	 MR	 Mexican Train
7:00pm	 CH	 Camera Club  - Competition 

Night

8:30am	 MR	 Lions Board Meeting
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 MR	 Mexican Train
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club Performance
2:00pm	 CH	 Music Club Practice
6:00pm	 CH	 BINGO
7:00pm	 CC	 Camera Club Board Mtg

 

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 Music Club Practice
2:00pm	 MR	 Hello Neighbors Book Club
7:30pm	 CH	 Camera Club - Programs Night

OFFICE CLOSED
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
11:30am	 CH	 Memorial Day Potluck
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 Music Club Practice

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am		  Croquet Club
12:00pm	 LG	 Men’s Golf Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	  Hand & Foot 
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
6:30pm	 CH	 Board of Directors Meeting

8:30am	 MR	 LARC Meeting
9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 CC	 Private Event
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am		  Croquet Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	 King In a Corner
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
7:00pm	 MR	 TV Quilt Guild Board Meeting

 

8:30am	 MR	 LARC Meeting
9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 CC	 Private Event
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am		  Croquet Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	 King in a Corner
5:30pm	 LG	 Hello Neighbors Community 

Gathering
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
6:30pm	 CH	 KCCA Annual Members 

Meeting
7:00pm	 CH	 TV Quilt Guild

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am		  Croquet Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	 Hand & Foot
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
6:30pm	 CH	 Board of Directors Meeting

Board Election - 
Online Voting Opens
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:00pm	 MP	 Imperial Terrace Condos HOA 

quarterly meeting
6:00pm	 CC	 King City Council
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:00pm	 CH	 SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm	 MP	 Yoga

8:00am	 MR	 Men’s Golf Board Meeting
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
11:30am	 CH	 Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CC	 KC Royalty Red Hats
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:00pm	 CC	 King City Council  
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CH	 AARP Safe Driver Class
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CC	 Bunco Babes
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MP	 Royal Gardens HOA

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery 

5:00pm	 CC	 Pool 
Commit-
tee Meeting

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery 

1:00pm	 CC	 Poker 
Tourna-
ment

1:00pm	 LG	 First Sunday
2:00pm	 CH	 New Resident 

Welcome
7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith Devotions

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

1:00pm	 LG	 Online 
Voting Assistance 
until 3:00pm

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith Devotions

7

14

21

28

6

13

20

27

5

12

19

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

1:00pm	 LG	 Online 
Voting Assistance 
until 3:00pm

26

Member Services 
Window Hours*

Mon............8am - 1pm
Tues............2pm - 7pm
Wed............8am - 1pm
Thurs...........8am - 1pm
Fri. .................... Closed

*except holidays

KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - MAY 2019
	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Water Aerobics
Aquatic Center

Monday - Friday
8:00 a.m. & 6:30 p.m.
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Board Election - 
Online Voting Opens
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:00pm	 MP	 Imperial Terrace Condos HOA 

quarterly meeting
6:00pm	 CC	 King City Council
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:00pm	 CH	 SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm	 MP	 Yoga

8:00am	 MR	 Men’s Golf Board Meeting
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
11:30am	 CH	 Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CC	 KC Royalty Red Hats
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:00pm	 CC	 King City Council  
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CH	 AARP Safe Driver Class
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CC	 Bunco Babes
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MP	 Royal Gardens HOA

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
12:00pm	 CH	 Beginning Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm	 CC	 Finance Committee Meeting
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 CH	 BINGO
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis
6:30pm	 MR	 Private Group

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
12:00pm	 CH	 Beginners Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis
6:30pm	 CH	 Garden Villa Board Meeting

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 CH	 National Day of Prayer
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
1:00pm	 MR	 Greens Committee Meeting
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm	 CC	 Finance Committee Meeting
5:00pm	 CC	 King City-Tigard Seniors 

without Partners 
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis
7:00pm	 CH	 Democrats Club

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 CH	 AARP Safe Driver Class
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis
6:30pm	 LG	 Community Meeting

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
12:00pm	 CH	 Private Group
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Genesis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

Board Election -  
Ballots Mailed to 
Resident Members
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Genesis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MP	 Hello Neighbors Social 

Committee Meeting
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Genesis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 PEO Prep
2:00pm	 LG	 Movie Time
5:30pm	 CH	 Lions Prep
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta
6:30pm	 CC	 First Friday Bridge

Board Election - Last 
Day to Mail Ballots!
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Genesis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC - Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Genesis
12:00pm	 CH - Yoga
1:15pm	 SB - Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club

10:00am	 CH	 Private 
Party

4:00pm	 CC	 Sip & Sup
6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 

Deck

9:00am	 CH	 Frank 
Passmore 
Memorial 
Golf  
Tournament

1:00pm	 MP	 King City Condos 
Annual Meeting

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 
Deck

6:30pm	 CC	 Polish Poker

12:00pm	 LG	 Private 
Event

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle 
Double Deck

8:00am	 CH	 Lions Club 
Pancake 
Breakfast

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club

2:00pm	 CH	 PEO Derby 
Fundraiser Event

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 
Deck

4

11

18

25

3

10

17

24

31

9

2

16

23

30

8

1

15

22

29 Room Codes:
AC = Arts & Crafts Building 
AQ = Aquatic Center 
CC = Crown Center 
CH = Clubhouse Banquet Rm. 
MP = Multi-Purpose 
MR = Meeting Room 
CR = Computer Room 
LG = Lounge

KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - MAY 2019
	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday
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King City Women’s Golf Club
Submitted by Janet Craig

Happy spring King City! Our golf 
season has started at last after months 
of preparing for the start. Our board 
members this year are Janet 
Craig President, Jan Hall Vice 
President, Rosalie Robson 
Secretary, and Bev 
Raudy Treasurer. 

Our first day of 
golf was April 3rd 
and we had a very 
good turn our considering the weather 
was chilly and showery. The first-
place winners on April 3rd were:

Flight A: Miki Taketsuka 
with a gross score of 43, 
Ellen Lee net score 35

Flight B: Diana Pliler gross 
score 45, Karen Wright net score 35

Flight C: Jackie Davison gross 
score 55, Anita Connell net score 38

Flight D: Carol Heinichen gross score 
56, Marilyn Haymond net score 31

April 10th Scores
Flight A: Wendy Marchant gross 

score 40, Ellen Lee net score 36
Flight B: Joy Hirl gross score 

51, Jan Hall net score 31

Flight C: Jackie Davison gross 
score 51, Anita Connel net score 36

Our club has been working to raise 
money and food for the Tigard Backpack 
Program for many years now. We have 
topped our goal every year. Last year we 
gave more than 500 pounds of food for 
the backpacks and also raised $2500 

to donate. This season we will have a 
food barrel in the pro shop through 
September for food donations. 
This program is one that the Men’s 
club helps us with too through our 
charity golf in September, so this 
year they can also donate food to 
the barrel. The food collected will be 
donated to the backpack program 
every month. Our goal is to try and 
at least double the amount of food 

donated. This is a very valuable and 
needed program. Please keep in mind 
these are elementary students packing 
the food home, so keep the packaging 
light. No glass containers please and 
only non- perishable.  Soup, mac and 
cheese, apple sauce, for example.

If you like to golf and would like 
to join the women’s golf club call 
Janet Craig at 503-704-0277.

King City 
Music Club
Submitted by Lynn Turner

On April 1st, the King City Music 
club sent us on an international tour 
of music.  We performed songs in 
several languages including English.  
Muriel surprised everyone by stepping 
out from her usual place at the grand 
piano to dance a charming flamenco, 
professionally using the castanets.

Be sure to catch the Monday, 
May 6th program which will feature 
songs from movies and TV shows.  
The performance will be at 2 p.m. at 
the King City Community Activities 
Building, 15245 SW 116th Avenue.

We welcome new singers. Rehearsals 
at 2 p.m., Mondays, at the above 
address.  Call President Muriel Dresser, 
503-684-3978, for more information.

Call today to schedule a FREE hearing screening and consultation.

971-205-6552

5 Centerpointe Drive 
Suite 400

Lake Oswego, OR 97035

LAKE OSWEGO

Today’s hearing aids 
are virtually invisible!

1915 NE Stucki Avenue 
Suite 400

Hillsboro, OR  97006

HILLSBORO

Do you suffer from 
hearing loss?
Your medicare insurance can be 
used for substantial savings on the 
purchase of hearing aids with us.

www.tualityhearing.com

Donovan Davisson 
Hearing Instrument Specialist

Victor Bothe 
Audioprosthologist

WITH
MEDICARE

INSURANCE

ReSound LiNX 3D (pair)                $3,990  $2,500

ReSound LiNX Quattro 7 (pair)  $4,990  $3,390
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King City Camera Club – Sacred Space
Submitted by Dick Wiggers

Gary Thurman, one of our club’s 
more seasoned photographers, 
raises the bar for all of us who 
want to improve the level of our 
craft.  For Gary, Sparks Lake in 
central Oregon, is his sacred place. 
In his words, “it is like my personal 
church.”  His exquisite black and 
white image fills the frame and 
mystically merges the sacramental 
elements of earth, sea, and sky.

Where do you go to experience 
your sacred space – that place that 
nurtures your soul, stimulates your 
creativity, and calls you to pursue 
your passion?  For some, it may be a 
walk in the woods, a scenic coastal 
overlook, or a quiet place off the 
beaten path that calls your name.  
For others, it may be your own back 
yard – your personal sanctuary that 
you have tended over the years.  
Wherever it is, remember that it 
need not be limited to one location.  
Some of my sacred spaces change 
with the seasons, the weather, my 
mood, and the time I can set aside. 

If you’re feeling 
stuck or stale, 
keep in mind 
what Dewitt 
Jones, one of 
my favorite 
photographer/
teachers is 
fond of saying:  
“There’s always 
more than one 
right answer.” 

Please join 
us at 7:30 p.m. 
on Monday, 
May 20, when 
Mark Fitzgerald, 
who founded 
“Digital Darkroom” in 2002, will 
be presenting our final program of 
the 2018-19 before we take our 
summer break.   Mark’s professional 
accomplishments are extensive. 
He is considered to be one of the 
leading experts in Photoshop, 
Lightroom, and digital workflow.  
As a teacher and author, he is 
committed to helping photographers 
take their photography to the 

next level.  To learn more, visit his 
website:  www.ddroom.com.

As a reminder, our monthly 
competition of prints and 
electronically projected images 
takes place on the 2nd Monday of 
the month in the main clubhouse 
ballroom at 7:30 p.m.  Program 
Night is at 7:30 p.m. on the third 
Monday night of the month.  Guests 
and visitors are always welcome.

Sparks Lake by Gary Thurman.

Call today to schedule service
Mention you’re a King City Resident!

(503) 624-6136
www.davesgaragedoors.com
CCB# 107970

Our stocked vans ensure 
your service is completed 

on time, the first time.

This Doctor Makes Housecalls!

Brad Wyatt
503-381-6239

Bjw71445@aol.com

Elaine Gelfand 
971-246-1584 

elaine@prestigeproperties.net.

Ed Milford
503-730-4215
emilfo@aol.com

Joe Salmonese
503-709-2354

brokerjoe@comcast.net

Eric Kvernland
503-292-8069

eric@prestigeproperties.net

Nancy Armour
503-539-1303

EXPERIENCE COUNTS!
Over 30 Years in King City
We specialize in King City, Summerfield and 
the surrounding 55+ communities. Put the 

“A” team to work selling your home now. Our 
proven marketing formula will sell your home 

quickly and painlessly for more money.

Call us at 503-639-7220
View all local listings at 

www.prestigeproperties.net
• Open Daily •
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Licensed & Bonded                                                                                           King City  

Norm will buy your car!
Isn’t CONVENIENCE everything?  
Who has time for advertising?  

Dealerships never pay up! 
I pay more and drive to YOU!

    503-657-2927
Phone calls only, please. 

Google my number for more information!

Just call NORM, and I’ll be right there

Call

“MOVIE TIME” 
 Matinée
 Submitted by:  Ginny Jones

The “Movie Time” gang packed the 
Clubhouse Lounge with the showing 
of April “Bohemian Rhapsody”, truly 
a great movie.  Our New season has started, with 
additional Showtime’s to be on the horizon.   Always 
great free movies, all movies are showing on the 1st 
Friday of each month.  Free popcorn at all movies, just 
bring your drink and join the “Movie Time” gang.  
Thanks,  Diane Tyhurst, Judea Pulella & Sherry 
Pattison  Questions? 503-914-5568    

May 3rd – Friday 2p - Free Clubhouse Movie

“THE SISTER 
BROTHERS”
RATED: R | 122MIN | CC | HDX | 2018  
COMEDY/CRIME & THRILLERS

John C. Reilly and Joaquin 
Phoenix star as sibling 
assassins Charlie and Eli , 
who are hired to kill a gold 
prospector accused of stealing 
from their boss in the Old 
West.  (Clubhouse Lounge)

Sponsored by: KCCA and Elaine Simms of Ken Miller and Assoc.

CHECK IT OUT!  
Library News
Submitted by Carolyn Griffith

Many people helped our 
volunteers celebrate your library’s 
Open House during National Library 
Week.  Our friends and neighbors 
enjoyed getting together to visit 
and to learn more about all the 
library has to offer.  Mary Lou Russ 
manned a table promoting the book 
clubs that were recently started.  A 
drawing for the grand prize, a huge 
gift basket, was held at the end of 
the day.  It was won by library visitor 
Gene Gilmer. Congratulations, 
Gene!  Enjoy all your gifts.  At the 
end of their visit residents took away 
home-made cookies provided by 
Carolyn Griffith - no food allowed 
in the library, you know!  (o;  

    A new fun activity has been 
established in the library for your 
enjoyment.  Our leader, Judy 
Holmes, recently set up a cozy 
jigsaw puzzle corner in the non-
fiction area.  We know this is an 
activity many of us enjoy.   The 
puzzle corner will also provide a cool 
activity when the heat of summer 
drives us to seek air-conditioning.  
Everyone is welcome to share the 
challenge of working on the puzzle 
no matter what the weather is doing 
- we need all the help we can get!

Full service salon. Women & Men: hair styling, perms, 
hair coloring, manicures, pedicures, waxing, facials.

Open Monday - Saturday • Walk-ins welcome

$5.00 OFF 
for New Clients! Bring this ad.

NOW HIRING STYLISTS!
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Electricity 
from the Sun!

“Solar power  
just a few lights”

Custom Solar  
Generators  
ready to go!

Call Robert (503) 799-5680 
www.CustomSolarBox.com

Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild
Submitted by Carol Springer

Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild (TVQG) 
monthly meeting’s are held at the KCCA 
Clubhouse the 3rd Tuesday of each 
month starting at 7:00 p.m. Experienced 
and novice quilters are always welcomed 
and are invited to bring their quilts to 
present during Show and Tell. For more 
information about TVQG, email TVQG.
News@gmail.com or visit their website 
at tvqg.wordpress.com. We would 
love to see you at our next meeting.

National Day Of Prayer Set 
At King City On May 2

 Several local church members 
will again be sponsoring a National 
Day of Prayer event at the KCCA 
Clubhouse on Thursday, May 2nd 
from 2 to 3 p.m. 

This year’s theme is Love One 
Another The program will include 
patriotic songs, prayers on topics of 
national concern, and refreshments. 

Everyone is welcome and 

encouraged to come. The practice of 
national days of prayer has been part 
of American life from the beginning 
and was codified by a decree from 
President Lincoln, who realized that 
our nation needs God’s guidance. 

For more information, call Billie 
Reynolds at 503-716-8098 or Paul 
Hailey at 503-620-2161.

P.E.O. Sisterhood to hold 
Kentucky Derby Fundraiser

A delightful Kentucky Derby Party 
will be held at the King City Club House, 
15245 SW 116th St., King City, OR, on 
May 4. 2019, at 2 P.M.  It will be hosted 
by Chapter BD, P.E.O. Sisterhood, 
Portland, Oregon.

The event will begin with mocktails and will include a tasty 
snack in the dining room with games and a hat decoration 
competition.  Guests will be viewing the actual Kentucky Derby 
race and names will be drawn for the raffle baskets.  

International Chapter of the P.E.O. Sisterhood began in 
Mount Pleasant, Iowa 150 years ago with seven friends joining 
together in the bond of Sisterhood and has grown to over 
230,000 members.  P.E.O. is a philanthropic organization where 
women celebrate the advancement of women; educate women 
through scholarships, grants, awards, loans and stewardship of 
Cottey College and motivate each other to achieve their highest 
aspirations.  This fundraiser will provide monies to support these 
projects that assist women from all over the world achieve their 
educational and life goals.  Please come with your friends to 
have fun and support women reaching for the stars.

Tickets are $20 and can be purchased from Joyce Auenson 
(resident of King City) or Pat Demartini.  You can reach Joyce by 
phone: 503-805-5146 or E-mail: peojauenson@gmail.com. 
     Pat’s contact information is 503-222-2605 or E-mail 
patdemartini@gmail.com.

Living Here, Working Here 
and Loving King City

ELAINE SIMMS • 503-709-8187 
Oregon Licensed Real Estate Broker 

11725 SW Queen Elizabeth Ste. A
King City, OR 97224 • KenMillerAssociates.com

Pending Sale In Less Than 1 Day!13065 SW Carmel St.King City home 
prices are 

continuing to 
rise. If interested 

in finding out 
what your home 

value is in 
today’s market, 
call for a FREE 

Market Analysis

Remember…
Of all the decisions you will face 

when buying or selling a home, there 
is none more important than the 

person you choose to represent you.
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Wood-shop Member Spotlight
Submitted by Terry Frakes

The Wood-shop has many members and 
each has their own 
talent.   The following 
member enjoys 
creating INTARSIA 
woodworking projects.  
Intarsia woodworking 
is a method of cutting 
or otherwise altering 
pieces of wood to 
create a pattern or 
design. It is a type of 
inlaying process that 
involves setting wood 
of contrasting tones 
next to each other; the 
wood is often highly 
polished for an attractive 
finish. I have included 
a pictures of a few of 
his completed projects. 
I will try and include 
different articles on 
other members of the 
Woodshop and a few 
of the projects that 
they have completed.

New Club For King 
City-Tigard Seniors 
Without Partners

Our Club is about connecting people 
with something in common. From activities 
you love and hobbies you want to try, to 
ways you identify yourself and who you 
want to be, a Meetup group is a community. 
A community of people who come together 
because they care about the same thing. 

This is a way for active seniors to get 
together and mingle with others who want 
to have fun and go places. Opportunities 
could be having a meal at a restaurant, 
drink at a pub, going to a music event, 
play, visiting a flower garden, sports game 
or various social outings. We welcome all 
ideas.

Transportation is not provided so we 
encourage people to get to know others and 
car pool. 

To get signed up for our club and 
future events go to www.meetup.com and 
look for King City-Tigard Seniors Without 
Partners and click on the website to join. 

Contact people are Merrily Nelson 
mg.nelson@live.com and Sherry Smith at 
smithjs6@comcast.net.
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King City Tuesday  
Afternoon Cribbage Club
Submitted by Jack Croll

Do you play cribbage? We’re looking 
for players who enjoy the game to 
join our Tuesday afternoon club. 

We play six games of three or four 
handed cribbage. We meet at 12:45 p.m. 
in the Clubhouse Multi-Media Room. 
Play begins promptly at 1:00. You do not 
need to be a King City resident to play. 

For more information call 
Jack Croll at 503-747-2766 or 
Bev Kirk at 503-598-9414.

Following are the winners 
for the month of March:

March 5:	1st - Blair Wyatt, 2nd - Rich 
Heinichen, 3rd - Mary Thorsfeldt

March 12: 1st - Rich Heinichen, 2nd - 
Beverly Kirk, 3rd - (tie) Wayne Anderson, 
Denise Mann, and Sharlee Bortz

March 19: 1st - George Patton, 2nd 
- Sandy Patton, 3rd - Edna Clarke

March 26: 1st - Dale Hass, 2nd - 
Dee Moser, 3rd - Beverly Kirk

Wednesday 
Afternoon  
Pinochle Scores
Submitted by Pearl Sprague

The King City Wednesday 
afternoon pinochle club 
announces the following high 
scores for the month of March:

March 6: Nancy Schade 
-  10070, JoEllen Cleary and 
Belle Wilder - 9270; March 13: 
Belle Wilder - 8940, Judy Fleck 
-8860;  March 20: Jerry Cosic 
- 9840, Nancy Schade - 7790; 
March 27: Marilyn Herrold - 
9680, Jeannie Alexander-9380.

The Wednesday afternoon 
Pinochle club meets every 
Wednesday at 12:15 p.m. in 
the KCCA clubhouse multi-
purpose room with play 
beginning at 12:30 p.m. If 
you are looking for a fun-filled 
afternoon of cards, come 
and meet the group. For 
more information, call Belle 
Wilder at 503-598-0278.

Tuesday Night 
Pinochle Scores
Submitted by Pearl Sprague

The King City Tuesday 
night pinochle club reports 
the following winners for 
the month of March.

March 5: Pearl Sprague - 9400, 
Peggy Trees - 8370; March 12: 
Anna Lunsford - 8410, Harriet 
Holmes -8170; March 19: Jeannie 
Alexander and Peggy Trees - 
9100, Harriet Holmes - 8940; 
March 26: Jeannie Alexander 
- 8490, Marilyn Harrold - 8450. 
Congratulations to Jeannie 
and Peggy for a double run!

This group meets event 
Tuesday night at 5:45 p.m. in 
the KCCA Multi-purpose room 
with play starting at 6:00 p.m.

All players are welcome. 
You don’t need to be a King 
City resident to play and you 
don’t need a partner. For 
more information, call Anna 
Lunsford at 503-620-9251.

Texas Hold-em tournament results
Submitted by Lono Waiwaiole

Art Sasaki 
won King 
City’s April 
Texas Hold-em 
tournament. 
Lono Waiwaiole 
finished 
second, Joe Gamiao third and Jim Trees fourth. 
The next tournament will be played May 5th 
beginning at 1 p.m. in the KCCA Crown Center. 
Call Lono at 971-285-0773 for more info!

Competitive Pricing • Great Service 
Best Gifts in Town!

King City • 15685 SW 116th Ave. 
Pharmacy & Medical: 503-639-7377 

We can conveniently 
transfer your 
prescriptions from 
another pharmacy.

Call Us Today! 
503-639-7377

Sildenafil  .........20mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $29.95
Lisinopril  .........10mg  .......... 30 ct.  ........... $9.95
Atenolol  ...........25mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $11.99
Lovastatin  .......40mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $10.95

Prices may change without notice due to manufacture increases.

COMPARE & SAVE:
BEST CASH PRICES IN TOWN!
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King City Artists’ Guild
Submitted by Diane Tyhurst

Congratulations to the following 
Artists’ Guild members:  Jan Auten 
and Joyce Saari for each selling a 
painting at the New Seasons art 
show  in Tualatin, and, Debbi Estes 
for having her second one-woman 
art show at Symposium 
Coffee in Sherwood 
during the month of April.  
Thanks also to Laurie 
Svec for organizing 
two shows in which 
Guild members, 
are/ will be showing 
their works, the New 
Seasons show and a 
display of small pieces of 
art which will be at Tigard Library 
during May, June and July.  Laurie 
will also have a one-woman show at 
Symposium Coffee in Tigard in May.

   Laurie and Diane Tyhurst 
continue to teach watercolor at 
KCSV along with the help of Guild 
member Judea Pullella.  Several 

class members also attended an 
acrylics workshop held at KCSV, 
dinner included.  On October 19th 
and 20th is the Washington County 
Open Studios tour where local 
artists open their studios for tours 
and demonstrations.  The KCAG is 
hoping to become part of this tour, 

using the Clubhouse as a “stop” 
on the tour.  The Guild 

has also been asked to 
donate paintings to be 
displayed in the halls 
of the Arts and Crafts 
Building.  Look for 

these to be hung soon.

   We continue to send 
healing thoughts to Guild member 

and acrylics artist Lynn Wolfe who 
is slowly recovering from two back 
surgeries after a severe fall.

   The KCAG meets every 
Thursday afternoon from 1:00-
4:00 in the multi-purpose room 
of the Clubhouse.  All creative 
spirits are welcome to join us…..

POTLUCK
HHHNEW HOURSHHH 

Monday, May 27th 

The Annual Picnic/Potluck 
11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. - Banquet Room
Bring your favorite dish to share plus your own plate, utensils, 

cups and extra drinks if desired. Coffee and tea will be provided.

VOLUNTEERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED. 
Come at 11am to help with set-up or stay at 1:00pm to 
help with clean-up. Inquiries? Jeannie 503-642-4104


